
Dear All,

Coronavirus (COVID-19) –  Chirbury and Worthen Division
I am concerned that there are a growing number of people in our communities who are self-isolating in their homes, or
will be, for a variety of reasons:

  They have coronavirus symptoms or a member of their household has.

  They have underlying medical conditions which make them more vulnerable to a more severe impact if they
acquire the virus and/or;

  They are over 70 and hence may be vulnerable to a more severe impact if they acquire the virus.

If you are self-isolating or reducing social contact I want you to know that that there are local people in our
area who are volunteering to assist you.  Many of those affected may already have a network of family, friends and
neighbours to help or may already be receiving services from an appropriate charity or other agency.
However, if you require more or don’t have access to such services then please get in touch.
This support, from people in your community, may include:

  Help with shopping, food and collecting prescriptions;

  Keeping in touch on a regular basis;

  Befriending – personally, at a safe distance, or by phone;

  Signposting to advice and guidance around welfare issues;

  Occasional practical help where possible.

Over the next few weeks and months I will be working to support you with a local team, the coordinators and
volunteers from throughout the area, to ensure that  as the crisis moves forward everyone gets the help that they
need.

If you need help please contact  0121 318 5138 (this is a local team number!)  between 9am and 4pm or
email: worthencovid19@gmail.com

If you are able to offer voluntary support please contact me or use the email above.

Alternatively, please contact me on 07980 635518 or email heather.kidd@shropshire.gov.uk on Whatsapp
or via my Facebook page on Messenger and I will put you in touch with the right support.

Best wishes

Heather

Heather Kidd
Shropshire Councillor
for Chirbury and Worthen  Division
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Social isolation
Many people may feel very socially isolated during this
difficult time and whilst local volunteer support will try to
help with this there are also a number of national
support services which you may find useful:
Age UK Call in Time is a national service where a
volunteer befriender telephones a person aged 60 or
over at an agreed time for a chat.  Calls last around 30
minutes.  Contact 0800 678 1602.
The Silver Line offers a weekly telephone call to people
aged 55 and over.  Calls last around 30 minutes and
take place on the same day, and at the same time, each
week.  Contact 08004 708090.
Independent Age offers a telephone call with a
volunteer befriender.  Contact 0800 319 6789.
In addition there are specific  telephone support
services for people with a visual impairment,

The local Chirbury and Worthen group
here will also give you a regular ring if
you would like.

Keeping up to date
To keep up to date with daily news from Shropshire
Council you can register to receive newsroom
updates https://newsroomshropshire.gov.uk
Scams and nuisance calls
Every year thousands of people fall victim to fraud
and scams.  Unfortunately during times of crisis this
will continue especially where people are feeling
more vulnerable and isolated.  Please be extra
vigilant.  If you need additional support please use
the contact numbers in this letter or contact your
family, friends or neighbours. Further information on
scams and nuisance calls can be found at
www.shropshire.gov.uk

Transport
Many bus and train services are now operating on a reduced timetable or cancelled altogether as is the 552/553.  If it
is essential that you travel by public transport, for example in order to get to work, please check the latest timetables.
Tanant Valley operate the 558 from Montgomery to Shrewsbury. That is still running at present.

Local support and food delivery
Chirbury, Marton and Stiperstones shops are all delivering to the locally isolated and vulnerable. They are also
taking orders from local residents for many basic foods. Opening times have changed during this crisis. Please
see my website. Or Facebook.

The following Pubs are also operating a take away service at variable times. The Herbert Arms, Chirbury, the
Stiperstones Inn, The Miners Arms, Priest Weston and the Stables Inn, Hopesgate.

.

OTHER INFORMATION

REMEMBER TO USE OUR LOCAL SHOPS  AND
PUBS DURING THESE TROUBLED TIMES AND
SUPPORT OUR COMMUNITY BUSINESSES!

01743  790594

  01743 89199701938  561279

01938 561 201

https://newsroomshropsire.gov.uk
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